Minutes Of An Executive/General Meeting
Held At Branch 92

Tuesday 8 April l2014
Committee Members Present    

Committee Members Absent


President 

Cliff Weir 

Charlie Burridge
1st Vice President
Ron Miller

Ross Richardson


2nd Vice President      
Carl Duff

Bev Miller
3rd Vice President       
Ray Foster

Dan Spencer
Past President 

Murray Salter

Janet Gaylord
Executive Members
Anne Parker 

Glen Parker





Bill Hale





John Robertson



Peter Mills 



Ron Knapton

Secretary

Bill Beswetherick
Manager

Ann DeWolfe
Introduction   There were 26 members present including executive members. President Cliff Weir opened the meeting with the induction of new member Jo Anne Lancaster.
Cliff noted that the Branch is in the process of submitting a request for a Trillium grant to repair the roof. The deadline for the next submission is 1 July. 
Treasurer   Bill Beswetherick stated that effective 8 April the Lottery Fund contained $3,717.70. The General Fund had $23,216.30 and the Building Fund $18,038.51 which gives the Branch $41,254.81 for operations and maintenance. 
Lottery   Carl Duff noted that the Ladies Auxiliary had donated $200 to the PWOR band which has assisted the Branch on many occasion. He recommended a similar donation of $200. Seconded by Ray Foster. Carried. 
Service Officer   Bill Beswetherick noted that the Ontario Command Service Officer will be visiting Gananoque 14 May at 8 am. More details to follow. 
Poppy   The veteran’s dinner will occur 5 June at Craveth. Murray Salter noted that the dinner is meant solely for of the Second World War WW2 and Korea. 

Membership   Anne Parker noted that she, Glen Parker, and Bill Beswetherick attended an event at the Playhouse Theater and were able to advertise the Legion. Funds from the event went to the Gananoque Legion.
Anne outlined some of the benefits of Legion membership including Master Card and Life Line which would be of great benefit for those who fear falling. 
Anne mentioned that Jamie McLaughlin had been reinstated as a member.
Bill Beswetherick noted that Legion Week the third week of September would be an opportune time for a major newspaper article on the Legion and for a Legion Open House event.

Sports   Ross Richardson briefed members of the following sports events:
On 28 March the mixed darts team of Glen and Anne Parker and Helen Merkley and Peter Ruttan qualified in Portland for District competition at Collins Bay.
Bill Warren and Rodney Davis competed at the Command 8 Ball in Owen Sound on 29 March but did not make it to the playoffs. Congratulations on a great effort.
Manager   Ann DeWolfe said that attendance has been great at recent Legion events and this shows in our greatly improved financial status. She noted that we have to consider Branch 92 to be a small business with income and expenditures of about $375,000 annually. She also noted that she reminds those who rent rooms for events of the restrictions on the use of the kitchen facilities.
New Business   
Branch elections will occur Tuesday 13 May. Members were reminded that if they wish to be considered for a position but cannot attend to submit a letter to the Secretary.
Cliff Weir, Bill Beswetherick, John Robertson, and Ray Foster will attend the District G Convention in Brockville 12-14 April. 
Ron Miller outlined the new regulations pertaining to those who wish to continue driving past age 80.

A reminder to keep the Webmaster, Wes Rideout - at wesandkaren@1000island.net - advised of any events. 
Bill Beswetherick noted that the mixed Branch Executive and Ladies Auxiliary meeting will occur 22 April. Dress is civilian clothing. The meeting starts at 6 pm.

The next Executive Meeting is Thursday1 May at 1 pm.

Adjournment   At 7:45 p.m. Glen Parker made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Ron Miller. Carried. 

Cliff Weir 






Bill Beswetherick

President
                                  



Secretary
